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Message from the Deputy 
Headteacher:   

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
We have seen the weather turn frosty this week and 
the children have been excitedly talking about if we 
will get snow! Please ensure children continue to 
come to school dressed in their uniform with some 
warm layers such as vests, hats, scarves and gloves so 
they can enjoy their lunchtimes outside. It is important 
for all children to get fresh air and time away from the 
classroom and for our teachers and support staff to 
have their lunch break. 
 
At the end of last week, we said goodbye to Mr 
Ferreira as our Site Officer and welcomed Mr Britten. 
We wish Mr Ferreira well in his new role. Mr Britten 
has already begun to work on health safety and site 
improvements around school. He brings a wealth of 
experience and expertise to the role. 
 
On Thursday, two of our Year 5 and 6 classes enjoyed 
ŀ ±9 Řŀȅ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ Ψ¢ƘƻǎŜ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ tŜƻǇƭŜΩΦ ¢ƘŜ 
children dressed up, looked fantastic and they 
engaged positively with the activities. They have had 
the opportunity to experience what life was like for 
children in school at this time as well as sharing what 
they have already learnt about World War 2. 
 
We have begun to share our festive events with 
parents this week which started with KS2 carol 
concerts. Thank you to all parents who attended. We 
hope you enjoyed this as much as we did. We were 
ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ 
to sharing the rest of our Christmas events with you 
next week, including Reception nativity and Year 1 and 
2 Christingle. Thank you to Mrs Welbeck for her efforts 
in organising these events for the children. 
 
We are still busy planning our Christmas fayre. 
Information regarding the raffle has been sent out 
today. The raffle has a number of fantastic prizes with 
vouchers for soft play and ice-skating and food and toy 
hampers which have been supported with donations 
from the One-Stop shop, staff in school, local 

businesses and our volunteer Verity Missin. There is 
still time to sign your children up for the Christmas 
fayre games and activities. It is £2 for the children to 
join in with all these and for opportunities to win 
prizes. 
 
Wishing you a wonderful weekend, 
 
Mrs Ellie Gibson 
Deputy Headteacher  
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!ǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
Unfortunately, no class has achieved over 

96% this week.  We need to try to improve on 
this for next week. 

/ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ tǳƴŎǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ  
Lowest number of late marks:  

KS1 ς RMS 
KS2 ς 3CG & 4DK  

http://limetrust.org/lime-trust-information/policies/


 

 

V.E Experience day  

On Thursday 8th December, children in aǊǎ 5ƻƴŀƎƘȅΩǎΣ 
aǊ 5ŀǿǎƻƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ aƛǎǎ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ р ŀƴŘ с ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ 
groups took part in a V.E day experience day.   Ψ¢ƘƻǎŜ 
IƛǎǘƻǊȅ tŜƻǇƭŜΩ visited the school with lots of activities 
for the children to try.  In the afternoon, the children 
then enjoyed recreatiƴƎ ŀ мфплΩǎ ǎǘȅƭŜ ǎǘǊŜŜǘ ǇŀǊǘȅΗ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Governors visit 

Last week two of our school Governors paid us a 
special visit: Scott Warren, Chair of Governors and 
Aneta Olejniczak, Parent Governor visited Lime 
Academy Parnwell. Their visit was as part of their role 
in supporting the way school is run and the decisions 
made around teaching and learning, and part of their 
visit included meeting with the School's Student 
Council.  

The council had prepared some questions about the 
role of a Governor and what it involves, but were soon 
asking lots of their own questions including 'What do 
you like most about our school?' Both Governors 
answered how nice the school felt and how welcoming 
the children were. They said it was lovely to see all of 
the amazing learning on the displays and to see the 
children happy in their learning. When the Governors 
then asked the same question to the School 
Councillors (what do you like most about our school?), 
the students' answers included: Maths, PE, Science, 
Topic, Reading, Writing, Art...and lunchtime! 

 

Fun in Music Club  

During Year 5 and 6 music after school club this week 
the children started to learn to play the guitar.  They 
started to learn the song Ψwe wish you a merry 
ChristmasΩ and really enjoyed it, they are looking 
forward to continuing in next week's session. 

 

 

 



 

 

Feeling Festive in Afterschool Club 

The children in our afterschool club have been getting 
into the festive spirit this week by creating festive 
drawings and their own Elf and Santa masks.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas at Parnwell  

Christmas has definitely arrived at Parnwell! 
The classrooms have been transformed with tinsel and 
baubles and Christmas trees are popping up all over 
the building.  To continue the Christmas festivities, on 
Friday, our school cooks made melted snowman 
cookies for the children to enjoy with their school 
dinner.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Lunch Menu  

Please click the link to view our lunch menu for this 
term: School Dinner Menu  

Upcoming Events  

UPCOMING EVENTS  

Thursday 15th 

December 

9¸C{ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ Ψ¢ƘŜ bŀǘƛǾƛǘȅΩ  

Friday 16th 

December 

Year 1 & 2 Christingle ς 2:15- 

3:00pm 

Monday 19th 

December  

Christmas Fayre and 

Christmas Jumper day  

Tuesday 20th 

December 

Christmas Dinner day Lunch  

Wednesday 21st 

December  

Christmas Party day  

School closes for Christmas 

Holidays at 3:15pm  

Wednesday 4th  

January 2023 

School re-opens ς All children 

return to school  

Wednesday 15th 

March 23 

Voice in a Million Concert Trip  

All of the trips above are on Arbor.  Please ensure that 
you give permission and start to make payments 

https://limeacademyparnwell.org/media/6307/autumn-2-lunch-menu-compressed.pdf


 

 

KingsGate Food Pantry  

KingsGate Food Pantry are encouraging families to 
sign up to their pantry.  For a small weekly subscription 
of £4.50, members at the KingsGate Food Pantry will 
be able to purchase a weekly food shop including fresh 
fruit and vegetables and family favourites to stock up 
the cupboards and fridge. 

You can find the pantry at: Lime Academy Parnwell on 
WednesdayΩǎ ŦǊƻƳ 9.30am - 12.30pm 

This Pantry is run in partnership with KingsGate 
Church and Lime Academy Parnwell, for families 
within the school. 
To become a member, please click the link below: 
https://www.yourlocalpantry.co.uk/pantry-
listings/peterborough-kingsgate-food-pantry  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Shoebox Appeal  

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ tŜǘŜǊōƻǊƻǳƎƘΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǎƘƻŜōƻȄ 
appeal.  If you are able to and would like to fill a 
shoebox, please hand these to the school office and 
we can deliver them to a drop off point.  Individual 
items can also be donated as we will put single items 
together to create a box.  Donations will be taken to a 
drop off point on Thursday 08.12.22.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.yourlocalpantry.co.uk/pantry-listings/peterborough-kingsgate-food-pantry
https://www.yourlocalpantry.co.uk/pantry-listings/peterborough-kingsgate-food-pantry


 

 

Free Sleep Helpline  

Please find the contact details for a free national sleep 
helpline below.  The helpline is run by trained sleep 
advisors who are there to offer advice about sleep 
issues.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Firm, Fair and Friendly: Why 

children need boundaries free 

webinar 

YMCA Trinity Group are inviting parents/carers to 
attend their new free webinar, Firm, Fair and Friendly: 
Why children need boundaries on 14th December at 
7pm. Register online using the link below: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm-fair-and-
friendly-why-children-need-boundaries-registration-
439933963327 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm -fair-and-

friendly -why-children-need-boundaries-registration-

439933963327  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm-fair-and-friendly-why-children-need-boundaries-registration-439933963327
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm-fair-and-friendly-why-children-need-boundaries-registration-439933963327
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm-fair-and-friendly-why-children-need-boundaries-registration-439933963327
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm-fair-and-friendly-why-children-need-boundaries-registration-439933963327
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm-fair-and-friendly-why-children-need-boundaries-registration-439933963327
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/firm-fair-and-friendly-why-children-need-boundaries-registration-439933963327


 

 

Dogsthorpe Den Holiday Club  

Dogsthorpe Den are offering a limited number of fully 
funded places at their holiday club for children eligible 
for Free School Meals.  Please see the poster below for 
more information on how to apply for a free place for 
your child.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


